
                             Cruisin’ Corvettes of Tallahassee 
                                                      Business Meeting     May 3, 2012 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by our President, Lee Chadbourne at 
Po’Boys, (Village Square) in Tallahassee. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Lynda Watson:  Treasurer’s Report which was the same as last meeting. 
 
Ed Huck:  Read a letter from the National Corvette Museum thanking us for our 
donation of $435.00; from the 50/50 drawing; and selling 37 raffle tickets for the 
Corvette give-a-way. 
 
Lee Chadbourne:  Winding up arrangements for the St. Armands show this 
weekend hosted by Skyway Corvette club.  Times to meet and route were 
discussed. It will be a 303 mile trip and taking roughly 5 hours driving.  If any 
questions our contact person for this trip is David Wiggins. 
 
Christmas Party Committee:  A few changes for our party were requested by the 
Party committee; for limited favors; limited gift drawings; the silent auction to 
contain 8 to 10 themed Corvette items.  Funds raised from these changes would 
help in 2 financial needs we have been having with not enough gifts for the Girls, 
and not enough funds to pay our club insurance.  This was passed unanimously 
by our Board members. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Chris Keena:  Gave a report on the “Want to go fast festival” at Carrabelle, FL.  
He said we might want to take a look at this event to add to our next year’s line 
up.  See our web site for the latest events that have been added.  If you have 
any question you can contact Chris. 
 
Surprise Visit from Marilyn Monroe:  David Wiggins was the lucky recipient to 
receive a special birthday kiss!  Happy Birthday David; so cute to see how red 
your face can get! 
 
Reminder:  June 21 – 24 is Bloomington Gold 
 
                 July 4th- Cook out at Lee Chadbourne’s starting around 3:00 p.m. 
and for anyone that would like; we can watch the Daytona races at 6:00 p.m.  
Lynda Watson will be coordinating what to bring. 
 



Need to set a date and time in July to present our donation to the Children’s 
Lighthouse. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
 
Those in attendance:  Lee Chadbourne; Jan Nielsen; Lynda Watson; Nancy 
VanWilder; Ed/Linda Huck; Chris Keena; Ron/Fran Brower; Lex/Greg Ballantyne; 
Neal/Brenda Connell; Andy Gibbens; Laura Crankshaw; John Harris; Russ/Buzzy 
Sobczak; Ed/Amber Dyess; Bridgett Dyess; Ken/Bev Blankenship; David Wiggins; 
Kathy Anderson; Lou Hyatt; Tom Hannah; Shane Keena; and Richard 
Mildenberger. 
 
29 Members present. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Nancy VanWilder    
Secretary 


